
 
 

The pandemic that has shaken the world for over three years has 
significantly challenged the operations of DABIREMCO.  However, with 
the commitment and dedication of the officers and staff to DABIREMCO, 
innovations were introduced to ensure convenient and fast delivery of 
DABIREMCO services to its members, and prudent decisions were carried 
out to sustain the cooperative’s operation.  The unwavering support of 
the members has been a strong inspiration for the officers and staff to 
work hard for DABIREMCO. Hence, we rose above the adversity and 
never been more ready for any tough time. 
 

With the effort and passion we all put in for year 2022, and the 
grace from our almighty Father, I am truly grateful for what we have 
achieved for DABIREMCO during the year and happy to share with you 
what we have delivered and did well in year 2022. 
 



 
 

 





 

 
 



 
 
 
 

 
 



 
 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

 



None the of these accomplishments and milestones would have 
been possible without the collective efforts of the officers and staff and 
the continuous support and patronage of the members.  Indeed, we all 
make a good team, working together for the good of our DABIREMCO.  
With that, I am deeply honored to be part of this team and sincerely 
thankful to have worked with everyone who shares the same 
commitment and passion to make the needs of every member a priority.  
This inspires us, your officers and staff, to forge ahead and brace up for 
year 2023. 
 

 

 



  
 



Year 2023 is yet another mountain to climb, but teamwork and 
hardwork will definitely beat it. Together, let us continue to aspire bigger 
milestones for DABIREMCO.  Let us carry this commitment by continually 
patronizing the services of our very own cooperative.  Nobody can bring 
DABIREMCO to greater heights except US.  Let us lift each other with 
DABIREMCO and keep in our hearts the theme for this year – 
“DABIREMCO: Sa Pag-angat laging kasama, lahat sama-sama.”  With 
God’s amazing grace, I am positive that we can do better in the years 
ahead.  
 

Let us all make it happen for DABIREMCO. 
 
 
 
 
 
      BEVERLIE C. MONTEBON 
       Chairperson 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 


